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Present: NCLGA Council members and ladies secretaries/club representatives from 

Nottinghamshire affiliated clubs, 42 attendees including NCLGA exec plus 4 EG representatives. 

1. Apologies for absence 

There were 5 apologies from NCLGA Council members  

 

The County Captain, Audrey Macmillan, welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for 

attending.  

Clare Jones, Midland North Representative, outlined the format of the day to the attendees seated 

as designated tables 

 

The meeting had the format of an interactive workshop with England Golf representatives leading 

the discussions: 

• Emily Rowbottom, Club Support Officer 

• Lauren Spray, Women & Girls in golf manager 

• Matt Draper, Club, County & Membership Senior Manager and Chair of the NGC Working 

Group 

• Mark Ramasiuk, Regional Manager (Central) 

Emily and Lauren presented the Women in Golf Charter through a series of slides in preparation 

for later discussion. Information can be found on the EG website 

 

The four topics covered were 

(i) Social Media and Communications:  the digital platform age 

(ii) Development:  how to recruit and retain more women 

(iii) Volunteering and Governance:  the practicalities of running a women’s section 

(iv) Women in Golf Charter: how clubs can become involved 

 

Round table discussions 10.30 to 12.30 with each EG representative visiting each group in turn   

 

Clare Jones brought the discussions to a close 

Light sandwich lunch followed courtesy of NCLGA 

 

The 20 minute discussions on social media/communications, volunteering and governance and 

women’s development allowed club representatives to share issues, good practice and 

approaches to these areas. 

The workshop also enabled how to find out more, or share experience, of the Women in Golf 

Charter and how this might help to tackle issues related to women’s development and running a 

women’s section. Hopefully club representatives were able to take ideas back to their clubs 

Rules Seminar: To be held 19th & 20th October at Wollaton Park GC. Audrey Macmillan brought 

this to the attention of club representatives. Flyers giving details were provided. See appendix  

Audrey thanked Clare Jones for organising the event and hoped it had been informative 

Session closed at 12.30 
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APPENDIX  

      
 

RULES  

SEMINAR 

Do you want to know more about the rules of golf? Would you like to join the county team of 

referees and officiate at county and midland events? 

If so, the NUGC and the NCLGA are jointly hosting a rules seminar on 19th and 20th October 

at Wollaton Park Golf Club. 

To book a place at the seminar please email Mandy Bee at secretary@nottsgolfunion.com or call  

0115 9284891 

Further details on the course will be provided to participants nearer the time and there will be a 

small charge of £20 to cover refreshments and a sandwich lunch on both days 
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